Thomas Memorial Library Update
The Town Council previously appropriated funds to continue design work for the Thomas Memorial Library and to engage a fundraising consultant to assess the potential of private support for a library project. 

· The Trustees of the Thomas Memorial Library have worked with the architects and held several meetings to discuss potential building designs and site layouts.  

· One concept has been extensively publicized in local newspapers, on the town website and in the tax bill insert. 

· A committee of Trustees and representatives of the Thomas Memorial Library Foundation reviewed proposals for a fundraising consultant.  Three firms were subsequently chosen for interviews and they recommended the hiring of Demont Associates of Portland, Maine at a cost of just under $30,000. 

· Demont Associates will be working with the Trustees and others between now and early 2012 in meeting with between 50-70 individuals to discuss the plans for the library.  They will provide a report either late this year or early next year on the potential for a successful fundraising campaign to raise a portion of the cost of the library. 

· The Trustees have been meeting to discuss further efforts to bring to the attention of the public the condition of the present facilities and the opportunities to provide library related services in future years.
· The timing of the current activities is based on an assumption that there may be a citizen referendum on a new library in November 2012 but the Town Council has not discussed this. 

· Any library project will include the cost of design, construction, site improvements, fundraising, furnishings, technology upgrades, bonding costs and expenses related to the use of temporary space during the construction period. 

· In FY 2015, the town’s annual debt service payments decline $628K primarily related to school reconstruction bonds ($600K) being paid off.  It is important for the school department and the town to jointly consider long term capital needs. 
Each of these bullet points may serve as discussion opportunities at your workshop on September 6th. 
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